Government House
Canberra ACT 2600
Councillor lan Reginald Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear Councillor Goodenough

I am writing to confirm the award of the Centenary Medal to you. The citation reads:
For service to the community through focal government, education and charity

The Centenary Medal marks the achievements of a broad cross section of the
Australian community at the commencement of the new century.

Please find enclosed, the medal and warrant of the award. You will also find a leaflet,
which sets out additional information about the award including a guide to wearing and
the symbolism of the design.

Enquiries concerning the Centenary Medal should be directed to:

Centenary Medal Secretariat

Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet

3-5 National Circuit
BARTON ACT 2600

Yours sincerely

| a—r
Martin Bonsey

Official Secretary to the Governor-General




PrimE MINISTER
CANBERRA

9 April 2003

Councillor Ian Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear Councillor Goodenough

I write to congratulate you on being approved for the award of the

Centenary Medal by the Governor-General. Nominations for the medal were
made by the Commonwealth, State and Territory governments and
recommended by the independent Council for the Centenary Medal.

This distinctive Australian commemorative medal marks the achievements at
the commencement of a new century of a broad cross-section of the Australian
community including your contribution to Australian society. Australia is
proud that it has many outstanding people who have helped make our country
and the wider world a better place.

Arrangements will be made for you to receive the Centenary Medal in the near
future.

Yours sincerely

e sr

(John Howard)

8870



LEADERSHIP

WESTERN AUSTRALIA

Experiential Programs for Emerging Leaders

This is to certify that
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having successfully completed the
2007 community leadership development program

has become a

Fellow of Leadership Western Australia

MR T i f BUDG':: DR IAN REID
BO

CHAIRMAN CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
Leadership Western Australia Leadership Western Australia

THE FOUNDATION PARTNER OF
LEADERSHIP WESTERN AUSTRALIA
IS THE
RIO TINTO WA FUTURE FUND

RIO
TINTO

ﬁwn FUTURE FUND !
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All enquiries: Mr Mark N Cruickshank
E-mail: mark.cruickshank@justice.wa.gov.au
Reference: MOJ 2000/00376

Mr I R Goodenough
43 Clarecastle Retreat
MINDARIE WA 6030

Dear Mr Goodenough

-~

MIiNISTRY OF JUSTICE

16th Floor
141 St Georges Terrace
Perth WA 6000

GPO Box F317
Perth WA 6001

Telephone: 08 9264 1547
Facsimile: 08 9481 6299
www.justice.wa.gov.au

| wish to inform you that His Excellency the Governor in Executive Council has
approved of your appointment as a Justice of the Peace for the State of

Western Australia.

If you will please make arrangements with the Stipendiary Magistrate at Perth
through the Chief Magistrate’s secretary, 11th Floor, Central Law Courts, 30 St
George’s Terrace, Perth (Telephone No. 9425 2222), he will administer to you
the usual Oaths of Office. Upon receipt of the Oaths from the Magistrate, your

appointment will be completed and gazetted.

It is to be understood that should you at any time cease to reside permanently
at your present address or change your business address, you will notify this

office in writing.
Yours sincerely
b ‘/R_A
Z Kevin Pinkard '
A/COORDINATOR
JUSTICES OF THE PEACE
COURT SERVICES

24 August 2000

Justice Online anytime, anywhere at www.justice.wa.gov.au

JPSJP21A.DOC




Australia

|| The Mater Children’s Hospital
Annerley Road
South Brisbane 4101
Queensland
Australia
Tel: 07-3840 8473
Fax: 07-3840 8005

|| Princes Margaret Hospital for Children
GPO Box D184
Perth 6001
Western Australia
Tel: 09-340 8835
Fax: 09-381 3355

Affiliated with:
Radio Rainbow
J Royal Children’s Hospital
Herston 4006
Queensland

Great Britain

Radio Lollipop (UK) Ltd.
Garth House

Fountain Drive

Carshalton, Surrey SM5 4NR
Tel: 001144 181 661 0666
Fax: 0011 44 181 643 7207

Alder Hey Children’s Hospital
Liverpool, England

Birmingham Children’s Hospital
Birmingham, England

Bristol Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Bristal, England

Frenchay Heath Care NHS Trust
Bristol, England

The Lollipop Centre

Carshalton, Surrey, England

Queen Mary’s Hospital for Children
Carshalton, Surrey, England

Queen Elizabeth Hospital for Children
London, England

Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Edinburgh, Scotland

Royal Hospital for Sick Children
Glasgow, Scotland

Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital
Manchester, England

Royal Victoria Infirmary NHS Trust
Newcastle-upon-Tyne, England

Child Health Unit, Southampton Hospital
Southampton, England

New Zealand

The Starship Children's Hospital
Auckland

United States of America

Miami Children's Hospital
Florida

Radio Lollipop (Australia) Ltd.
Registered in Australia

The name RAadic Lollipop and the Radio Lollipop

Logo are registered as Trade Marks and Service
Marks in Australia, Britain, Canada and the USA.

Radio Lollipop (Auslralia) Lid is an Australian
charity and non profit company and is a
wholly owned subsidiary of Radic Lollipop
International Lid which is a Charity Registered
in Greal Britain.

Radio Lollipop is a éhariry run by volunteers providing care, comfort, play and entertainment for children in hospital.

6™ April 1997

Mr Ian Goodenough
12 Bruce Street
LEEDERVILLE WA 6007

Dear Ian

On behalf of Radio Lollipop I would like to thank you so very much for
your assistance with our Financial Documents for the year ended 31*
December 1996.

As a registered charity, we would not be able to continue our work
without the generous support of people like yourself, and we very much
appreciate this support which we have received from you.

Thank you so much once again for your support and generosity, we
really do appreciate it.

Kind regards

%deouﬁ

Joanne Pollard
Secretary

Registered Charity
Registered Office: Radio Lollipop (Australia) Ltd. A.C.N. 055 440 232.
C/- Princess Margaret Hospital for Children, Cnr. Thomas Street and Reberts Road Subiaco. 6008,



WOULD LIKE TO THANK
| Jon  foodencugh

For your most valued support.

This has helped us in our aims of providing ‘play, care
and entertainment’ for children in hospital.

Radio Lollipop, Registered Charity No. 280817
- Telephone: 01-661 0666.

Produced with the generous support of Taylor Bros Bristol Ltd & West Country Reproduction, Bristol



Quinns Rocks Sports Club (Inc)

TAPPING WAY, QUINNS ROCKS, WESTERN AUSTRALIA
P. O. Box 50, QUINNS ROCKS, W. A., 6030
TEL: O8 9305 1242 FAX: 08 9305 1297

E: MAIL: grsclub@bigpond.net.au

I Goodenough

43 Clarecastle Retreat
Mindarie

W.A. 6030

5" June 2009

Dear Ian,

QRSC Extensions

The Management of the Quinns Rocks Sports Club wish to place on
record their deep gratitude to you for all your assistance in our endeavours to
improve the facilities at the Sports Club. Without your assistance we are
certain that we would not have been able to obtain the excellent outcome of
the Council meeting held on Tuesday the 2™ June.

In conclusion we again thank you most sincerely and wish you all the

best for the future.

Yours sincerely,

M Al T4 Lé')‘

Ian Tucker
Secretary QRSC
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NORTH COAST RUGBY
UNION FOOTBALL CLUB INC.

PO BOX 2372

CLARKSON WA 6030
17 April 2009
Mr lan Goodenough | .':\
c/o Locked Bag 1 \e\_Ferzue e
WANNEROO V1
WA, 6946
Dear lan

RE: CLUB SPONSORSHIP

With reference to the above, the players, parents and committee members of North Coast Junior
Rugby Union Football Club would like to thank you for your donation of $125.00 to our club.

We have put the money towards marking the field for our home camival which is to take place on 20
June 2009 at Kingsbridge Park. We were able to get the paint at a good price, and one of our players'
fathers kindly donated his time and equipment to carry out the task.

We have been advised by Rugby WA that our club will challenge West Subiaco at the home carnival.
May we take this opportunity to invite you down to the oval on that day to catch a glimpse of our future

Western Force players?

Once again, many thanks for your donation and support - it is greatly appreciated by all members of the
club.

We look forward to seeing you on the 20 June 2009.

Kind regards,

iz

Sherrie Flury
SECRETARY
041799 1361

PROUDLY SPONSORED BY:
T —(éj‘ A

.".,}
/i A< Healthy Club



16 March 2009

Cr lan Goodenough
Locked Bag 1
WANNEROO WA 6065

Dear lan

RE: VICTORIAN BUSHFIRE APPEAL

On behalf of the City of Wanneroo Social Club, I would like to thank you for your
support and help with the Victorian Bushfire Appeal Sausage Sizzle at the Leo Sayer
concert held at Kingsbridge Park on 28 February, 2009. Your assistance was greatly
appreciated and a fun time was had by all.

Again thankyou.

Sincerely yours

Heather Jarvis

PRESIDENT
COW SOCIAL CLUB
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wanneroo shooting complex inc 5,390.

Perry Road WANNEROO WAG6065 Coundilby

Postal address - PO Box 1378 OSBORNE PARK DC WAG916
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: b :‘
Mr I Goodenough F E_ZM

Councillor

City of Wanneroo
Locked Bag 1
WANNEROO WA 6946

Dear Councillor,

On behalf of the Wanneroo Shooting Complex Inc I write to express our gratitude for
your assistance.

We deeply appreciate your efforts in helping us to develop and maintain the unique
sporting facility that other Cities like Stirling, Joondalup, etc, can only wish they had.

It is hoped we can develop a happy cooperation with the City of Wanneroo through
your and Mark Mansfield’s representation at the City to our mutual benefit,

Once again many thanks for your assistance.

Yours sincerely
/4».\1?7497’2%9’
Alex Rogoysky

Secretary
14" Nov. 08



